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Bill Type and Number:    Ordinance 2016-180
Sponsor: Council Member Newby:
Date of Introduction: March 8, 2016
Committee(s) of Reference: TEU
Date of Analysis: March 11, 2016
Type of Action: Street Renaming; Ordinance Code Waiver
Bill Summary: This is an ordinance regarding Chapter 745 (Addressing and Street Naming Regulations),Ordinance Code; Renaming a segment of Gary Street between Hendricks Avenue and Kings Road to “Naugle Way” in Council District 5; it waives the requirements of Section 745.105 (E) (Changing names of Public Streets by Ordinance), Ordinance Code, regarding the requirement that ninety percent of all property owners on that segment of the street consent to the renaming; it waives the requirements of Section 745.105 (G) (Changing Names of Public Streets by Ordinance; Honorary Street Designations By Ordinance), Ordinance Code, requiring that all street name changes shall be for the entire length of the street and not for a short segment of the street; it waives the requirements of Section 745.105 (I), (Changing Names of Public Streets by Ordinance; Honorary Street Designations by Ordinance), Ordinance Code, regarding the costs to fund the street naming since it was originated with the 911 Emergency Addressing Advisory Committee; Directing the Legislative Services Division to forward this ordinance to the Planning and Development Department
Background Information: The I-95 Overland Bridge Replacement Project has caused an existing segment of Gary Street to become segmented.  The 911 Emergency Addressing Advisory Committee determined that the portion of Gary Street between Hendricks Avenue and Kings Avenue should be renamed in order to differentiate between the two unconnected segments of this roadway.  The Addressing Section of the Planning and Development Department surveyed property owners adjacent and along Gary Street for suggestions for new names and received a request from the family-owned and operated Naugle Funeral Home in San Marco, to rename the segment between Hendricks Avenue and Kings Avenue  “Naugle Way” in honor of the Naugle family and the Naugle Funeral Home’s contribution to the San Marco community since 1928. Since the decision to rename the road originated with the 911 Emergency Addressing Advisory Committee, the filing fee for renaming the segment is not required.
Note: An amendment may be necessary to change the reference “Kings Street” to “Kings Avenue” on page 2, line 16 in the body of the ordinance.
Policy Impact: Street Renaming/Ordinance Code/911 Emergency Addressing Advisory Committee/Planning & Development Department,
Fiscal Impact: Renaming filing fee not required; renaming decision originated with City.
Analyst: Jackson
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